	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                   Held on 11th December 2017 at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :  Allan. Staerck, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Guy Livingston,

                     Noel Gregory, louis Brown, Stuart Briggs, John Bandey,,Daragh Mcloughlin,               
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Julian Hussey, Kevin Harte, Gavin Norman
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	Matters Arising :

a/ The fryer thermostat has still not been checked. 

b/ TV’s still waiting to be fixed. Daragh said they hope to fix them over xmas break.

c/ The new ‘No Dogs’ signs have been erected.

d/ The idea to put sponsors signs on old cricket pavilion will be reviewed in future.

e/ The new sponsored shorts are due for delivery soon?

f/ The movement of equipment and painting of new portakabin still to be done.

g/ Stuart said he had applied for £100 sponsorship from Wadham’s.

h/ Allan showed sample of new 50th tie to be £15 in silk with gold lettering and border.

i/ It was agreed there will a combined VP/Sponsors lunch on Saturday 10th February.

4. Correspondence :
	Daragh Mcloughlin

Committee



	a/ RFU notified club they had not returned their AR30 FCA document and club accounts for the 2016

season. This has to be done to maintain our charity status under CASC arrangement. The secretary

has already now returned the document as well as returning this years 2017 return.

b/ Dorset/Wilts have offered a grant up to £5000 for pitch drainage improvements. In discussion with

     secretary and chairman the club has declined this as we are not able to carry out any work until the

     Palmer water pipe is issue is resolved. 


	

	5. Treasurers Report :

Stuart said the bank balance stands at £15,260.88. There is about £3,000 to come out for international tickets. He has already paid £3230 for the new cookers. He is owed for 3 weeks match fees which Guy has in his possession.

VP Report :

Peter said he has received £4055 so far in donations. He will send out polite reminders soon.
	

	7. Fixtures :

The home game against Oakmedians will now have to be played away on March 24th.

Team Manager Report :

Guy said they were suffering with numbers, especially on away games and no colts are coming through. Those consistant players were playing their hearts out. Travelled to Dorset Dockers with only 13 and reduced to 12 but still managed to get a try bonus point. Home draw against Salisbury was an excellent performance to draw, but could struggles again away to Bournemouth on last game before xmas.

We have unfortunately been deducted 5 points for playing unregistered player having had our appeal turned down by South West League committee. They refused to accept Guy’s problems with getting full access to GMS system stating we should have contacted league directly. Secretary to write a letter of complaint to league secretary stating our disappointment at their attitude and copy letter to Dorset & Wilts personnel.


	John Patten

	8a. Captains Report :

Daragh said the team had a great attitude in playing with 13 at Dockers but unfortunately not the same away to Oakmedians which we conceded match. Without the deduction of 5 points at Oakmedians and deduction for unregistered player we would be mid table.

The committee conveyed their congratulations to players efforts when playing.

9. Junior Report :
	

	Noel said the junior xmas party will be coming weekend where Morrisons are donating mince pies.

They have 216 registered juniors for the season.

With the new cookers fitted he has created a kitchen guidelines document for use by kitchen staff and Sheralyn will go on an M&S hygiene course.

He is proposing we buy a dishwasher at a cost of £1500, however it was proposed Noel goes away and creates a plan and design with costings for a new kitchen layout that we could put forward to RFU for grant aid. He also suggested the seniors look at paying someone to help in kitchen on match days.

He said himself, Jesse Johnson and Julian Hussey are travelling by car to France in new year to meet French club for possible future tours. He has the protocol for junior tours from D/W and suggested if seniors could not have full tour they would receive a 7’s side. Daragh said the seniors could look at end of season 2019 to tour which is when juniors are proposing.

Noel said whilst away they could pick up drink packages for 50th dinner prizes or bubbly pre drinks. Allan will talk to Gavin on his proposals.

Allan said the colts had played one lost one and were now training on Thursday nights.


	Noel Gregory

Allan Staerck

	10. Social Report :

Allan said he had written to Gavin to get details for 50th dinner regarding contracts with Freshwater Camp and band/disco and timings for evening.

Noel said the juniors were looking at taking 8/9 tables of 10 and Stuart said he will contact VP’s and sponsors, and it was proposed to have a sub-committee meeting in January.
11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said he had placed rubbish bins around pitches at cost of £60 to collect water bottles/taping etc.

The cricket gang mowers has been moved to store and Sean borrowed clubs line marker to help with marking football club pitches.

12. Core Values : Ongoing.
13. Club Development : 

a/ Safeguarding   : Simon Peck has taken over duties and is liaising with Sam Guest
b/ School Liaison : Louis said Nadia from schools liaison was asking for date of Tag Festival. She will

                                     organise schools and club the event. March 10th will be the date proposed.

c/ Coaching           : Allan said Gareth Thomas had left RFU as clubs contact. Chris Burton will cover.

                                      There are CPD courses available in February.

d/ Publicity            : Stuart said he was getting good reports in papers.
e/ Volunteers        : Nothing new to report.
f/ Dev, Plan            : Completed.
	

	
	

	14. Any Other Business : 
	

	
	

	
	

	a/ Peter said he and Allan were going to Nick Neale’s leaving do and the club were giving him a club

sweatshirt.

b/ Clive asked if cricket nets were to be taken down. Noel said he was organising to take down nets

     and support stands and will store. They are also going to dig up concrete and level to create more

    space for pitches. We need to talk to LC regarding if concrete can be used on site.

c/ Noel said he will talk to Morrisons again to find out if they are still interested in being clubs shirts

sponsor for 50th anniversary.

No further business the meeting closed at 8.50pm.

Next meeting Monday 8th January 2018.

Allan Staerck

Chairman
	Noel Gregory

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


